





Jan. 2012 Fanbelt Flyer

Next meeting is Jan. 4th
Meeting start time 7:00 PM Thorobred Chevrolet
Reminder Dues are Due Now

Upcoming events:

ROAD TRIP anyone??? This spring, the club is planning on going on a road trip. It is called "Cruise Route 66 in Your Corvair" Come to the meeting and see how it is coming along.

Other possible outing includes the Feb. Chandler Car Show. Bring any additional ideas for events to January's meeting. We have lots to talk about.

We are still looking for members willing to share their love of the Corvair in one of our newsletters. If you are interested in sharing your experiences, contact Mary at 623-698-9313. Come join us at the meeting and make it the best club in Arizona.

Dues Are Do

Make sure your dues are paid so we can send you the newsletter If you know of anyone With a Corvair that is not a member get them to join and we will pay you. Come to the next meeting and see how.

Your Officer's for 2012 are;

President- John Seaman- phone number 480-242-1211 Email-rampside63@hotmail.com

Vice President- Miner Fleming

Treasurer- Dianne Rencenberger-480-775-8116

Secretary- Bob Rencenberger 480-775-8116

Board Members:

John Priddy Bruce Levitch Bobby Stephenson

Webmaster- Dave Wenzlick

Fanbelt Flyer Editor-Mary Seaman

Librarian- Miner Fleming

Hobbyist Counsel Representative- Andy Lange- Assistant Art Vermier

Web address is cactuscorvairclub.com

Deadline for articles, ads, etc.. is the fifteenth (15) of the month. submit items and Exchange Newsletters to:

Mary Seaman Fanbelt Flyer Editor Cactus Corvair Club inc. PO Box 67266 Phoenix, AZ 85082-7266

Meeting place graciously supplied by Thorobred Chevrolet, 2121 N. Arizona Ave. in Chandler. Meeting start time for Membership is 7:00 p.m.

Prez Sez

Hope you all had a great Christmas and have a great New Year. As we look back at the year we did have some good things and some bad things happen in the club. But hopefully this up coming year will be better for everything and everybody.

Last year we had a few members get very sick and are still recovering from those illnesses. We had a few more shows that the club put on, but a low number of members that showed up. Hopefully in the shows that we sponsor or participate in next year we will have more members show up o.k., I can hope can't I? Anyways lets all have fun this up coming year.

We have a date coming up for what I think would be a great road trip with Tom Martin. Watch the Website and the upcoming Fanbelt Flyer for more info. I would love to see more than 3 cars in that road trip. I will be contacting the Tucson club to see if they are interested in joining us.

Tom Martin is the chairperson for this event, so if you have any questions please contact him and/or watch the Website for more info.

Our website is updated each month and sometimes weekly thanks to Dave Wenzlick. I would like to extend a big THANK YOU for doing this for us.

I got contacted by Mr. Kellogg about our membership, so we need to know who is a member of Corsa and who is not a member so we can pay this fee that they are charging all clubs now for the insurance. We Changed it in our Bylaws this year that you don't need to be a member of Corsa to be a member of the Cactus Corvair Club to keep more members in our club. So please email me or call me 480-242-1211 so that we can send an accurate list to Corsa about our membership and non Corsa membership along with the check for the fees for insurance purposes. Thanks in advance for doing that.

Now on the subject of Money if you have not paid your club dues please get them in so we can continue to send you the newsletters to you. Thank you in Advance for getting that to us. Make your check out for \$25.00 to Cactus Corvair Club and Mail it out to the club P.O. Box on the front of this newsletter and Diane will deposit it and you will be set to go for another year. That's about all I have for now. Thanks to each and everyone of you for being a member of the best dam Corvair Club in the U.S.A. Happy Corvairing out there.

Thanks, John

Cactus Corvair Club Treasurer's Report November 2011

Beginning balance as of 11-01-11 \$1,046.35

Income

Membership \$50.00 50-50 raffle 22.00 Total income \$72.00

Expenses

Stamps for Oct. & Nov. \$47.52 Printing for Oct. & Nov. 44.90 Trophies for car show 40.60 Beverages for car show 30.52 Gift card-installation 50.00 Officers installation dinners 74.80 Post box year renewal 46.00 Total expenses \$334.34

Ending balance as of 11-30-11 \$784.01 - No update until next month because we did not have a formal meeting at the Christmas party.

For all those that did not fill out an information card, please forward your birthday and/or anniversary info so that we can share it with all to: rampside63@hotmail.com . We would love to include you in our best wishes for your special day.

Jan Birthday: Our records indicate no Birthdays

Jan. Anniversary's: Our records indicate no Anniversaries.

New Member- none

Remember if you have not sent us your birthday and/or anniversary info, please forward to Rampside63@hotmial to be added to our list.

Keep them in your prayers

Sterling Winings is having a health problem and Jim Johnson. Please keep him in your prayers.

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER MEETING OF CACTUS CORVAIR CLUB

This meeting was a combination of the November meeting of the Cactus Corvair Club and the Installation Dinner for the newly elected and retained officers of the Club, and took place at the Black Bear Restaurant in Mesa. This was the first club meeting after the Fan-Belt-Toss in Palm Springs, which was attended by several members of our Club. The major prize at the F.B.T. was a \$1000 gift certificate from Clark's Corvair Parts.

Bruce Levitch was so convinced that he was going to win it that he made arrangements with a Club member to be his designated representative, and bring it back for him, as he wasn't staying for the dinner. As it turned out, somebody else won the certificate! At the Club meeting, Bruce was awarded a consolation prize..

The Treasurer's Report and the Meeting minutes for the previous meeting were neither approved nor rejected; just got ignored in the pleasurable atmosphere of the evening.

John and Mary Seaman were presented with a gift card in appreciation of their work in making the Club function and grow.

Minor Fleming and Mary Seaman split their half of the 50/50 winnings. They had each bought \$5.00 worth of tickets and then traded half of their tickets with each other. They each had tickets of different colors and neither person could remember which color they had started with. The winning ticket wound up in Minor's hand, and he graciously shared the winnings with Mary.

The Club Christmas Party will be held at Floridino's Restaurant, 590 North Alma School Rd #35, Chandler, AZ, phone # 480-812-8433 on December 10 @ 5:00 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Rencenberger, Secretary - No update until next month because we did not have a formal meeting at the Christmas party.

Tech Session: None for this addition.

At this time the tech session for Bob's Corvair engine restoration has been tabled to a future date to be determined. If you have any tech tips you would like to share, send them to John's email address rampside63@hotmail.com, thanks

And the Winners are:

For our attendance awards announced at the Christmas party, the results are:

Attendance

Bruce Levitch 1st place Miner Fleming 2nd place Sterling Winings 3rd place

Brought your Corvair

Bruce Levitch 1st place Greg Schupfer 2nd place Dave Wenzlick 3rd Place

Thanks for your support and remember that next year the games have changed. Everyone has the possibility of having their dinner paid for at the Inauguration Dinner. Come join us at the meeting and find out how.

FOR SALE OR SWAP ITEMS

A member has his car FOR SALE: 1965 Corsa Convertible with 59,000 Org. Miles 4 speed car. Needs engine rebuilt or replaced great shape great Interior Nice wheels call Dick at 480- 802-6786 \$4000.00 (picture on the front cover of the newsletter)

I have a set of late model N.O.S. headlight bezels with the black middle. Asking \$200.00 for the set. N.O.S. G.M. call 480-242-1211

Jokes for Adam

The Zen of Truth

- 1. Do not walk behind me, for I may not lead. Do not walk ahead of me, for I may not follow. Do not walk beside me either. Just pretty much leave me alone.
- 2. The journey of a thousand miles begins with a broken fan belt and leaky tire.
- 3. It's always darkest before dawn. So if you're going to steal your neighbor's newspaper, that's the time to do it.
- 4. Don't be irreplaceable. If you can't be replaced, you can't be promoted.
- 5. Always remember that you're unique. Just like everyone else.
- 6. Never test the depth of the water with both feet.
- 7. If you think nobody cares if you're alive, try missing a couple of car payments.
- 8. Before you criticize someone, you should walk a mile in their shoes. That way, when you criticize them, you're a mile away and you have their shoes.
- 9.. If at first you don't succeed, skydiving is probably not for you.
- 10. Give a man a fish and he will eat for a day. **Teach** him how to fish, and he will sit in a boat and drink beer all day.
- 11. If you lend someone \$20 and never see that person again, it was probably a wise investment.
- 12. If you tell the truth, you don't have to remember anything.
- 13. Some days you're the bug; some days you're the windshield.
- 14. Everyone seems normal until you get to know them.
- 15. The quickest way to double your money is to fold it in half and put it back in your pocket.
- 16. A closed mouth gathers no foot.

- 17. Duct tape is like 'The Force'. It has a light side and a dark side, and it holds the universe together.
- 18. There are two theories to arguing with women. Neither one works.
- 19. Generally speaking, you aren't learning much when your lips are moving.
- 20. Experience is something you don't get until just after you need it.
- 21. Never miss a good chance to shut up. AND
- 22 . Never, under any circumstances, take a sleeping pill and a laxative on the same night

Mother Knows

A 3 YEAR OLD One day my mother was out and my dad was in charge of me and my brother who is four years older than I am. I was maybe 3 and a half years old and had just recovered from an accident in which my arm had been broken among other injuries.

Someone had given me a little 'tea set' as a get-well gift and it was one of my favorite toys. Daddy was in the living room engrossed in the evening news and my brother was playing nearby in the living room when I brought Daddy a little cup of 'tea', which was just water. After several cups of tea and lots of praise for such yummy tea, my Mom came home.

My Dad made her wait in the living room to watch me bring him a cup of tea, because it was 'just the cutest thing!!

My Mom waited, and sure enough, here I come down the hall with a cup of tea for Daddy and she watches him drink it up, then she says to him, 'Did it ever occur to you that the only place that baby can reach to get water is the toilet??'

Mothers know!!

I would love to share any with the club that are politically ok since I try to stay away from the politics with the jokes. I will try and use as many as I can for the newsletter. I know we looking for more good jokes. If you have any that you would like to share with the club, sent them to spring1951@live.com and put in the subject line, jokes. an all share a good laugh. Thanks, Mary

Membership Application Cactus Corvair Club, Inc. Chapter #850 Of Corsa

Date:
Name:
Spouse:
Address:
City/State/Zip:
Phone:
Email:
Litatio dorr
Anniversary date if Married
Corvairs Owned:
Membership dues are \$25.00
Please make check payable to Cactus Corvair Club
And mail this form to Cactus Corvair club-
Membership P.O. Box 67266, Phoenix, AZ. 85082
If you would like to receive this form electronically, please
Contact the president of the club by email: rampside63@ Hotmail.com.
Application given out by:
Membership in the Cactus Corvair Club (CCC) is open
To anyone that has the interest in Corvairs. We are a
Charter member of Corvair Society of America (CORSA)
•

Our meeting are held on the first Wednesday of each month At Thorobred Chevrolet 2121 N. Arizona Ave in Chandler,

AZ. At 7:00 p.m. you are welcome to come join us.